Conibear Rowing Club Officer Meeting
April 14, 2020

Attending, by Zoom: Sara Lopez, Eleanor McElvaine, Jane Powers, Catharine Reid, Virginia Calvin, Tara Vagen, Jane McPhedran 

Possibility of Using Lakewood Marina
· Parks Dept has closed Baker boathouse through 6/22.
· Singles and doubles are now at SL and EM’s house- several members have been rowing and enjoying this.  Thanks, coaches!
· Sara Lopez has written a proposal to Lakewood Marina to move small boat operations there until Baker is open again. 
· Still no long-range contract from Baker.

Update on Coronavirus Racing Season
· NW Masters Regionals is scheduled for 6/26-6/28.  Organizers still have not decided whether to hold it. 
· Baker has decided not to go to Regionals.  If it is held and Conibear goes, we would need to find a trailer solution for boats.
· Masters Nationals is cancelled.
· HOCR has not been cancelled as of the meeting time.
· Sara Lopez is guessing local events will not start before fall.

Treasurer’s Report- TV
· People owe $535 so far for Annual Dues and Winter Training. Boathouse closed 3/13.  Should teammates pay for March, too?
· Treasurers will send out a reminder to pay what is owed.
· What is the message for how people will pay going forward? Need to figure this out.
· Coaches’ pay: City decided part time/hourly coaches could use sick leave hours to be paid.  Eleanor has also filed for unemployment.  Sara said they are ok financially right now, due to her work at UW.  Tara pointed out we want Eleanor to qualify for full unemployment amount, so maybe Sara L can bill the hours. 
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Workouts
· Eleanor suggested people sharing what they are doing for workouts with the group until we have a date we can get up and running.  Once we know when we will be rowing again, coaches can send guidance about what to do to in terms of workout.
· Sara suggested the Slack app as a means of communication as not everyone has Facebook and email can be clunky for group communication.

Minutes submitted by Jane McPhedran 
